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more than they expected. Then, when they opened the church, they were short of money, and aunt” (Mrs. 
Ruth Morton) “gave them $3,000 out of her bank account. 

“I know Mr. Morton helped with the North Vancouver Baptist Church, and he build the Summerland 
Baptist College; they lost it; could not keep it. He has willed the Baptists $100,000 for churches at Mrs. 
Morton’s death. Then he kept some children—orphans or something—in India, and at his death, Mrs. 
Morton took care of them. A queer thing at that, after placing Ruth Morton Church free of debt, the church 
people mortgaged it to build some small Baptist church somewhere else, and then appealed to Mrs. 
Morton to pay off the mortgage, and—she did—she gave it to them. Mr. Morton’s hand was always in his 
pocket.” 

THE FIRST COAT OF ARMS, CITY OF VANCOUVER. 
The first coat of arms, used from about 1888 to 1903, was designed by Lachlan A. Hamilton, an alderman 
of the first City Council; C.P.R. Commissioner, and in 1936, the sole surviving member of the first City 
Council. He surveyed the site of the city into streets; Hamilton Street is named in his honour. 

J.S. Matthews. 

THE FIRST CITY COAT OF ARMS. 
The first city coat of arms, showing a fir tree, a vessel, and a locomotive, was designed by Alderman L.A. 
Hamilton, C.P.R. Land Commissioner. (Hamilton Street.) 

J.S. Matthews. 

MEMO OF CONVERSATION WITH MR. C.V. COLDWELL OF UNION STEAMSHIPS LTD., SON OF 
ALDERMAN CHAS. COLDWELL, ALDERMAN, FIRST CITY COUNCIL. 
ARRIVAL OF FIRST TRAIN, 23 MAY 1887. 
Mr. Coldwell: “Most certainly I saw it. I was a boy of seven, playing on the beach a few feet north of the 
present Alexander Street, just east of Carrall Street, and I remember looking up as the engine and train 
came down the track on piles above us where we were playing, the engine all decked out in roses and 
flowers. 

“But there was a train into Vancouver before that, a construction train; it came some weeks previously; 
the train on the 23rd May was the second train I had ever seen.” 

Note by J.S. Matthews: There is mention in some conversation I have had; it is recorded in Early 
Vancouver, Vol. 2 or 3 I think, that the first train came in as far as the Hastings Sawmill about March 27th. 
The narrator said he was working on the track, building the small bridges, and the engine and cars ran 
over them as soon as they had fixed them; makeshift bridges, and, perhaps to get freight, groceries, 
supplies, from the Hastings Sawmill wharf, then the only wharf on the south side of the inlet. 

Mrs. Joseph W. Cameron, 1903 Bayswater Street, says first construction locomotive arrived foot of 
Westminster Avenue, 23 February 1887. 

FIRST CITY COUNCIL, 1886. ALDERMAN COLDWELL. A “LOST STORY.” 
Alderman Coldwell’s son, for many, many years the esteemed employee and trusted official of the Union 
Steamship office staff, once told me that someone, I forget who, had long promised him that someday he 
would tell him an interesting story about his father, Alderman Coldwell. “But,” said Mr. Coldwell, “he” (his 
friend) “died,” and then added with mournful lamentation, “that just shows you how necessary it is to 
record things while we have a chance. I don’t know what he was going to tell me, but he promised many 
times, but never did.” 

And poor Coldwell of the “Union Steam” went on lamenting, and is yet; and the City Archivist, a close 
friend, but a “cruel beast,” lets him go on. 
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